CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes February 8, 2021

Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations;  Ken Pickering – Treasurer; Marcy Campbell – Education; Evan Fischer – Worship;  Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Ken Sharp – Trustees;  Gaylen Heaberlin – Financial Secretary; Doris Heaberlin – UMW; Allison Lehn – Lay Member to Annual Conference;  Bobbi Mesiter – Missions; Jason Ferguson – Lay Leader

Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:06 pm by Jeff Freel.  The meeting was held via Zoom teleconference, because of the COVID-19 pandemic. Pastor Dani opened the meeting with a short devotion.  Minutes from the December 7, 2020 meeting was emailed to all members. The minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer Report –  Quick Book balance as of January 2021.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.
General Account       $41,310.04

Memorial Account    $46,422.19
Old Business – No Old Business.

New Business  - No New Business.

Education –  As of December 31, 2020 the Sunday School Accounts show $17,158.41 and the Youth Group Accounts show $2,700.87.  Up coming events:  Youth Sunday February 21, 2021 and a Bible Study will be on Tuesday Mornings at 6:15 am on Zoom through Lent.

Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – No report.

Missions –  The committee met yesterday February 7, 2021.  Upcoming events:  Movie in March or April, Easter Egg Hunt, Food Drive and a Fire Pit gathering.
Worship –  The committee last meeting was January 17, 2021.  Start in-person Sunday services this February 14, 2021 and also for Ash Wednesday, February 17, 2021.  Opening the Church for Good Friday prayer vigil from 8 am to 5 pm.  Youth Service at 7:00 am on Easter Morning and Easter Service at 10:30 am.

Memorials –  The Memorial Report was emailed.  The account has $46,422.19.  Melissa Shaver sent seventeen thank you letters for those who donated to Jim Denhart’s memorial.  

Communications –  The committee met during the all committee meeting and discussed what we would like to accomplish.  We are working to have everyone have a specific role within the committee to focus on.  We have so many ways of communicating so we want to have at least one committee member have that be their area.  The website will be a major focus along with different ways we can use Breeze.  We want to remind committees to use the event form as events are started back up so we can keep calendars and communications updated.  Next meeting is February 9, 2021.

Finance –  The Finance Committee met January 26, 2021 via Zoom with eight members present.  Items discussed were, our general fund, which is down from one year ago, by $5,000.  Next was our original Paycheck Protection Program loan which has been forgiven.  Our fund-raising drive which brought in 41 Estimates Of Giving totaling approximately $113,000 dollars up by $10,00 over last year.  The next item was our Equitable Compensation Application which has been submitted and our interview with the committee which is coming up soon.  We also talked about our second round PPP Loans which we are working on.  Don, Ken and Gaylen met last Friday to get that process started.  The committee conducted our annual audit of all funds which included money in the General Account, Memorials, our Building Certificates with the Iowa Methodist Church Foundation, the Sunday School Account, the Youth Group Account and the UMW Account.  The audit was approved by the Finance Committee.  There was a discussion about our utilities compared to last year and our treasurer compiled a comparison and emailed it to the committee.  Mid-American Energy is down by $400+ dollars, LP is hard to track because our tank is filled as needed, but it is close.  I have not received a bank statement for January yet but it looks like our income for this January will come in ahead of last, so we are off to a good start and with in-person worship starting, 2021 looks optimistic.

Financial Secretary – The Financial Secretary Report of All 2020 and January 2021 and Report of the Annual Financial Audit was emailed.

Membership – No report. 

Nominations –  Beginning the new year brought new leadership to many of Ivy’s committees.  Nominations will be meeting on Thursday, February 11, 2021 to begin discussing leadership changes concerning the Financial Secretary position.
Pastor Parish Relations –   No report.

Trustees – No report.
UMW -  Next meeting will be February 11, 2021 via Zoom.  Planning to deliver Love Boxes for Easter to our shut ins.  

UMYF – We are meeting every Wednesday on Zoom from 6:30-7:15 pm.  After spending almost one year asking and discussing big questions, we decided we are now also going to be reading and discussing will-know Bible stories.  We started in Genesis where we have read and discussed the creation stories, the story of Adam and Eve eating the forbidden fruit, and Noah’s Ark.  We consider each week how the stories continue to impact our lives today.  Youth Sunday is scheduled for Sunday, February 21st and the Youth will begin our new sermon series on Embracing the Uncertain.  Additionally, I nominated Landan Fetters to attend Simpson Youth Academy (SYA) a 9-day camp in June at Simpson College where juniors and seniors in high school have the opportunity to take courses and connect with youth around the state of Iowa who learn how to connect their passions and their vocational interests to the needs of the world. Last week, Landan was accepted into SYA and I have started discussing with Education to pay for Landan’s camp fees ($500).
UMM-   Meet when needed and will start up in spring.

Lay Leader- Jason Ferguson reported the church committees and finances look good.

Lay Member to Annual Conference -   No report.
Members at Large – No report

Pastor   -   We survived Christmas in a pandemic! It was odd to celebrate with an empty sanctuary, but we made the best of our situation and we had a lot of help making it work. THANK YOU! Regardless of where we celebrated Christmas, we were still able to give thanks for the greatest gift we could ever receive: God-with-us. Perhaps some of us were able to even find a new perspective on the meaning of Christmas with less rushing and planning.
In the new year so far, we’ve spent 6 weeks discussing and re imagining love. I’ve really enjoyed this series (I hope you have, too) because love is quite complex and the Bible has much to say on the topic. There’s the love we share with God, the love we have toward ourselves, and the love we share with neighbors. And I wonder how much our world takes love for granted. In the pandemic, we’ve spent less time with our neighbors and we’ve had to choose: will we find new ways to express our love (or put our love into action) or will we simply spend time alone because experimenting with how we show our love sounds exhausting? We’ve had to choose love now more than ever and whether some of us decided to try love in new ways or stay isolated, this pandemic has taken a toll on our minds, our spirits, and our bodies. I hope this sermon series on Love Actually has invited you to consider where love is in your life, where love isn’t, and where love can mend what might be broken or at least sprained. The power of love is incredible… the point of this series to help us at least be aware of the power so we don’t miss how extraordinary love is and can be. We are officially reopening our sanctuary on Sunday, February 14 for approx. 36 people to join us inside the sanctuary. We have many guidelines in place to try keeping us as safe as possible and we will continue to use those guidelines. Please remember that online worship and worship on the radio will continue as options!  Other projects I’ve been working on since December has included our church’s equitable compensation form for the District Office that helps us pay for the pastor’s salary, online premarital counseling with two couples planning to get married in the summertime, our Annual Statistics Report for the Conference, attending Conference meetings for Ordination work and a preaching/worship planning retreat, meeting and planning with committees, and calls, visits, and check-ins with families and individuals in our community. Missions & Hospitality (previously Missions as one committee and Family/Evangelism as the other) and I have been trying to stay aware of who some of our most vulnerable folks are to continue offering them care and compassion. Many committees and individuals have helped me create bags that we will deliver next week (“Lent in a Bag”) to each household that helps families continue to practice their faith from home this Lent. The bag includes: prayer practices to try, coloring pages, temporary cross tattoos as alternatives to ashes for Ash Wednesday, plant-able seed paper that has wildflower seeds in them, and more. I’m hopeful that this bag will bring light and joy to all of our households as they are reminded that we love and care about them-- because we do! The Worship Committee and I will continue working on plans for Holy Week and Easter events-- we didn’t want to make plans early because we have lived in a pandemic for about a year now, and we are aware of the constant need for adaptability. When we have plans, we’ll make them known as soon as possible! For now, plan to join us on Ash Wednesday (February 17) at 7pm online, in person, or on the radio for an Ash Wednesday service. Lastly, a few personal exciting items: our niece Maeva was baptized at St. Mary of Nazareth Church in Des Moines on January 5 with a very small ceremony where I was able to take part as her godmother. Maeva is already 3 months old and is quite beloved! I passed my interviews on February 1st to be continued as a Provisional Elder and I plan to apply for ordination in the fall of 2021. Additionally, I’m considering an offer to help teach at the SYA where I’d have the chance to guide and work with high school students as they plan and create worship opportunities each night of the 9-day camp. It’s a privilege to have been asked and I hope to accept this offer and connect with more faith leaders and faithful high school students in the state of Iowa. 
Next Administrative Council meeting will be Monday, April 12, 2021 at 7:00 pm, on week later than usual to avoid Easter Monday. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.

Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver 

